DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION REPORT

August 5, 2020
Religious education for next year will have to start with something entirely different.  We plan on using a professionally developed interactive program with teachers, parents and children working together via the internet . 

Since I will also be teaching confirmation to our religious education students this year, we will be using the same program for them.  There will be a total of 15 this year.  7 in their second year and 8 in their first year.  
First Communion for St. Mary’s was held on July 19th.   First Communion for St. James and St. Johns was held on July 25th.  2 of those students and their parents are not available so they will meet, choose a date, contact me and Fr. Dorau to determine when they will receive the sacrament.  St. Boniface did not have any second graders this year.
St. Mary’s brought their 2 candidates into the church on July 12th.  Hope to resume RCIA classes as soon as the participants feel comfortable meeting.

I have been working just 3 mornings a week.  I am trying to keep up with my work, but have been working longer to stay on top of things.
Vacation Bible School has been cancelled for this year.  Since we had already purchased some of the material, I checked with the company we get our supplies from and they will hold the supplies over until next year since we are not the only ones who have had to cancel.   

Respectfully submitted 
Dixie Booten, Director of Religious Education
